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TOWN OF APPLE VALLEY 

TOWN COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 
 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council  Date: January 28, 2014 
 
From:  Marc Puckett, Assistant Town Manager Item No: 3 
  Finance & Administration 
 
Subject: PHOTOCOPIER UPGRADE 
 
T.M.  Approval:_____________________  Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A 

 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
That the Town Council authorize the Town Manager to enter into a lease agreement 
with Konica Minolta for six (6) photocopier machines. 
 
SUMMARY:  
 
Upgrading the six (6) Konica Minolta Bizhub photocopier machines will save the Town 
$8,786.67 over the lease term based upon the current costs and usage of the existing 
photo copier machines.   This upgrade is needed to improve the reliability of the 
machines, meet the Town’s printing demands and reduce the photocopier costs.   
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
As summarized in the attached cost analysis spreadsheet, the six (6) Bizhub model 
C652 photocopiers leased from Konica Minolta by the Town are used heavily by both 
Town and Police staff.   Currently, these devices are frequently under repair and 
unavailable at an increasing rate resulting in lost staff time and increased costs of 
operation for the machines. 
 
The upgraded devices have the printing capabilities to meet staff’s printing demands for 
the foreseeable future.  However, most importantly, the upgraded devices will improve 
the reliability of the machines, reduce operating expenses and reduce the loss in staff 
time. 
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The County of San Bernardino has a County contract which other agencies within the 
County have been able to utilize to increase cost savings for each participating agency. 
The existing lease cost is based upon utilization of the County contract.  Staff was able 
to negotiate a further reduction of the lease costs for the copier at a rate below that of 
the County contract.  The proposed pricing for the six photocopiers will provide the 
Town with copier machines and save the Town $8,786.67 over the lease term based 
upon the current costs and usage for the existing copiers.   
 
FISCAL IMPACT:  
 
The proposed pricing for the six photocopiers will provide the Town with copier 
machines and save the Town $8,786.67 over the lease term based upon the current 
costs and usage for the existing copiers.  This is a non-budgeted upgrade. Based upon 
the current costs for the existing lease, the proposed lease agreement will reduce 
operating expenses by $8,786.67 over the life of the 5 year lease.   
 
CONCLUSION: 
 
Staff recommends adoption of the recommended action.    
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